BOARD OF ASSESSORS
TOWN HALL
HAMILTON MA 01936
PG 1

MEETING: HAMILTON BOARD OF ASSESSORS
DATE of MEETING: June 29, 2021 Tuesday - 4:00 PM
ATTENDING: Steve Ozahowski, Chris Campbell, Joe Shaktman, John Speidel, Jane Dooley

Steve Ozahowski called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

BOA reviewed and signed the FY2021 Pilot Payment letter for the Town of Manchester.

BOA reviewed and signed the Preliminary Tax Bill Warrants: Real Estate, CPA and Personal Property.
BOA reviewed and signed the FY2021 Chapter 91 exemption/abatement report.

BOA reviewed and signed the June 2021 motor vehicle excise abatements report.

BOA reviewed and signed the motor vehicle commitment number 2 warrant.

BOA reviewed, discussed and denied Patricia Moseley’s FY2021 real estate abatement application.

Steve Ozahowski and John Speidel updated the Board on status of Myopia Hunt Club real estate abatement.
BOA reviewed and discussed Jackie Hodge’s Chapter 91 and CPA abatement request inquiries. After
extensive discussion and deliberation the Board recommended this matter be pursued with the ATB. Joe
Shaktman moved that the Board of Assessors take no action. Chris Campbell seconded the motion. VOTE:

Unanimous.

BOA discussed new growth values and John Speidel agreed to run reports showing a 5% increase in land
values.

At 4:45 p.m. Joe Shaktman moved to adjourn. Chris Campbell seconded the motion. VOTE: Unanimous.

Next BOA meeting will be on July 19, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Jane Dooley
Assessors Clerk
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